
April 2 2024 
 
About the investigation of my work 
 
Dear friends, partners, and colleagues: 
 
After almost three years, Duke University recently concluded its investigation into my 
conduct as an academic and researcher. The Investigation Committee assembled by 
Duke’s administration looked thoroughly at my work and found no evidence to support 
claims that I falsified data or knowingly used falsified data in general and specifically as co-
author of a 2012 paper in the Proceedings of the National Academy of Sciences. 
 
The Investigation Committee determined that I should have done more to prevent faulty 
data from being published in the 2012 paper. Hindsight is 20/20, and upon much reflection, 
indeed there were extra steps I could have taken to prevent such data from being 
published. I appreciate the opportunity to learn from this experience, and I would like to 
reaNirm my commitment to ensuring that my research methodologies at the Center for 
Advanced Hindsight remain in lockstep with values of integrity, transparency, and accuracy. 
 
I am happy to say I’ve put this matter behind me and resumed my work at Duke at full 
speed. To my dear friends and colleagues: Thank you for your continued support.  
 
With all my love and enthusiasm for what lies ahead, 
 
Dan 
 


